Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

February 22, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Vice-Chairman Jeffrey White.  Selectmen present included Lawrence Gallagher,  David Ernst and Peter Hall.  Chairman Howard Grossman and Town Administrator William Dugan were absent.

On a motion by White, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to hold off on the Town Administrator evaluation until all parties can be present.

On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Ernst abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of February 8, 1999 as submitted.

On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Ernst abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of February 10, 1999 as submitted.

Correspondence:

a) 2/8/99 memo from the Open Space Committee suggesting that the Board appoint a representative from the Recreation Department to the Committee – a motion by Gallagher to decline to make an appointment failed for lack of a second.  It was suggested that the Recreation Director be asked if she can provide services to the Open Space Committee.

b) 1/21/99 letter from the Public Access Committee recommending submission of a joint  petition to open public access to Herring Pond according to M.G.L. Chapter 91 – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Public Access Committee’s petition to be signed jointly with the Board of Selectmen.

c) 2/8/99 letter from Margo KochRuthe requesting the release of the November 9, 1998 executive session minutes – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to release the portion of these minutes related to the Omnipoint litigation.

d) Cape Cod Commission information regarding Community Housing Land Trust – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to contact Michael Bun of the Lower Cape Cod Community Development Corp. to find out more information regarding establishing a trust in Wellfleet.

e) 2/26/99 letter from Bruce Norton praising Assistant Shellfish Constable Jim McGrath – Selectman Gallagher read the letter and requested that a copy be given to Mr. McGrath.

The Board discussed:

1) Request to close business:  The Lighthouse – on a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of Robert Derow and Joseph Wanco to close The Lighthouse for cleaning and repairs from February 22, 1998 until April 1, 1998.

2) Business Licenses – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses for Cove Gallery; Karol Richardson, Inc.; Trading Post; Jack’s Boat Rentals, Inc. (Route 6); Ragg Time LTD; Hannah; Decorator’s Shop; Abiyoyo; Castelo Antiques; Golden Cod Gallery; On the Creek Café; Moby Dick’s Restaurant; Cottontail Gallery; Jacob Fanning Gallery and Sweet Seasons, Inc.
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3) Appointment to Marina Advisory Committee – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Donald Brazil to the Marina Advisory Committee.

4) Elementary School Budget – a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, to cut the Elementary School Budget by $36,000 (money designated to improve pupils’ MCAS scores) failed on a 2-2 vote with Ernst and Hall voting against.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to ask Elementary School representatives to meet with the Board and the Finance Committee to discuss their request for funding to improve MCAS scores.

5) FY 2000 Capital Budget:  DPW equipment – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to include $9,500 for a compactor in FY 2000 and $9,500 for a second compactor in FY 2001 rather than $19,000 for two compactors in FY 2000.  Selectman Hall noted that DPW Director Bell had indicated that he could do without the second compactor until FY 2001.  There was consensus that the Board meet with the Finance Committee on March 3rd at 7:30 p.m. to discuss the DPW’s equipment requests and to meet with Elementary School representatives to discuss the MCAS score funding request.

David Rowell addressed the Board regarding the proposed skateboard park project noting his concern with plans to move the playground equipment to the front of Baker’s Field.  It was noted that the Board of Selectmen had not yet made a decision regarding the location of the skateboard park within Baker’s Field and that Town Meeting approval of funds for the project by the Towns of Truro and Provincetown was still pending.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 7:24 p.m.
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